
March 20, 2019 

Dear Provider, 

On 02/05/19, HFS released a Provider Notice regarding CMHC and BHC claim 
submission for multiple units of the same service, rendered to a member at different 
locations, on the same day.  

When billing multiple units of the same procedure code/modifier combination rendered 
to one member on the same date of service, at different locations, please use the 
following table to determine the appropriate place of service code to use for claims 
submission: 

     Two or more different ‘On-Site’ 
POS on the same day 

Two or more different ‘Off-site’ POS 
on the same day  

CMHCs 53 99 

BHCs 11 99 

When submitting a claim for a single service rendered (not “rolled up” services), 
providers must use the true place of service code consistent with the policies detailed in 
the Community Based Behavioral Services (CBS) Provider Handbook. 

Please note, while using the above interim guidance provided by HFS, the 
provider is still responsible for documenting the true place of service in the 
member’s clinical record. 

If you have any questions, please contact your Provider Relations representative at 
866-329-4701. 

Sincerely, 

IlliniCare Health 

https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/MedicalProviders/notices/Pages/prn190205b.aspx
https://www.illinois.gov/hfs/MedicalProviders/MedicaidReimbursement/Pages/CMHP.aspx



